
CLRC Bibliographic Services Committee Meeting

October 12, 2006

12:00 p.m

Lincklaen House

Present: Jill Grundfest (Mid-York Library System), chair; Kenn Runninger (Oneida-Herkimer BOCES SLS); Wayne Stevens (Lemoyne College); Joan Wolek (Hamilton College); Nancy Howe (CLRC), liaison.

Excused: Dorcas MacDonald (Syracuse University); Megan Riccardi (ENVSC); Kathleen Salsbury (MWPAI).

The Meeting came in order at 12:15 p.m.

Minutes of May 5, 2006: Approved as written.

New Committee Member Announcement: Deborah Hailston of Faxton-St.Luke’s Healthcare will be joining the Bibliographic Services Committee as of the next meeting.

Delivery Task Force Update: Nancy Howe reviewed the progress of the mini-pilot project thus far. A pilot project using UPS CampusShip has begun. Five CLRC members: LeMoyne College, Cazenovia College, Mid-York Library System, Syracuse University and Mohawk Valley Community College and CLRC are currently using this product for regional delivery. Within the next month the pilot will extend region-wide with the intent that it will replace Independent Courier as the CLRC delivery mechanism. In addition to per-package cost savings, another advantage to UPS is that it is an “on-demand” service. CLRC will no longer pay for daily stops (another cost savings).

Those libraries that participate in Nylink’s LAND delivery should continue to do so within the region. This delivery service is set up for two interactions: those between non-Land libraries and those between non-Land and Land users. 
Jill Grundfest reported that Mid-York’s delivery personnel are happy with the CampusShip product thus far.

The Task Force is scheduled to meet within the next two weeks and Nancy Howe will report back to the Bibliographic Services Committee via email after that meeting.

2006 Interlibrary Loan Workshop: Another successful workshop was planned and carried out by this Committee. Everyone was especially pleased with the keynote, Andy Kitzmann of the Erie Canal Museum. 
2007 Interlibrary Loan Workshop: The planning for the next workshop will begin immediately. Nancy Howe has workshop announcements from other parts of the country to send to Committee members. These may assist in generating ideas for next year. Nancy encouraged everyone to send ideas to the listserv and she will find speakers once a list of topics has been created. She will also check into the possibility of using CLRC funds to pay for a national speaker if necessary.

Next Meeting: TBA since 4 members were absent.

Adjourned:  The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 p.m.


